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The staff in Year 5

•Miss Walton

•Mrs Neal

•Mr Fawcett (5JN Thursday morning)

•Mrs Barnes (PE teacher on Thursday mornings)

•Mrs Atyeo

•Mrs Furlonger

•Mrs Jackson

•Mrs Guntert



Mobile Phones –Year 5 and 6

•Electronic devices and mobile phones 
are not permitted unless an agreement 
has been agreed with Mrs Stevenson ς
mobile phone permission form .

•They must be handed into the class teacher at the 
start of the day and will be kept in a secure area.  

•They are returned at the end of the day but must 
not be switched on until the child has left the 
school grounds.



School Uniform
•Please refer to the school uniform policy on the 

school website.

Additional reminders: 

•Hair should be tied back using a scrunchie, hair band, clip or 
ribbon that is black, brown or green.

•Hair gel should not be used style hair.

•Minimal jewellery should be worn for practical, health and 
safety reasons.  

•A wristwatch and/or single stud earring in each ear lobe are 
permitted. 

•All jewellery should be removed for PE and games.

•Nail varnish and make-up are not permitted.



How you can help your child

•Listen to your child read regularly at home

•Read stories to your child so that they know how 
stories work / discuss stories that your children 
have read

•Practise times-tables/number facts daily

•Support with home activities e.g. spelling, topic

•There are lots of ideas/web links and documents on 
our school website to support you further



How you can help the school
•Help in class, e.g:

–Volunteer Readers (training required)

•Help for cycling proficiency 

•Support for social and fundraising events

•Support clubs and activities

•Volunteer as a Class Representative or as a member 
of FoRC

•Join one of our forums: Anti-bullying, SEND or On-
line safety forum



The School Day



PE and Games
•Wednesdays (indoor / outdoor) and 

Thursdays (outdoor)

•Please ensure that your child has the 
appropriate kit:
–White PE shirt with emblem for lessons

–Coloured T shirt for House events only

–Navy shorts

–Plimsolls/trainers

–Socks

–Navy tracksuit

–No jewellery, earrings/tape



Homework
See full Homework Policy on website 

•New homework books will be provided for all 
children

•Spelling lists

•Reading for pleasure

•Times tables

•Weekly maths

•Weekly topic

•Homework is set on Thursdays and is to be 
returned on Tuesdays.



Term 1 Overview



Parent Consultations
Term 1a  (10 min appointments)

Term 2b (10 minute appointments)



What is bullying?
A definition

Bullying is when someone is deliberately hurtful to 
someone over a period of time. The person being bullied 
usually finds it difficult to defend themselves. There are 
different types of bullying, but these are the main ones:

•Physical - hitting, kicking, taking belongings
•Verbal - name calling, insulting, making offensive 
remarks
•Indirect - spreading nasty rumours about someone, not 
including them in social groups 



How do we strive to prevent 
bullying?

School values and behaviour code
School Parliament
Anti-bullying Ambassadors 
Play leaders
Anti-Bullying policy and Behaviour policy
Anti-bullying lessons in Years 4, 5 & 6 (following LA lesson plan and slideshow 
presentation)
Anti-bullying on-line surveys (Years 4, 5 & 6)
Cyber bullying on line survey (Year 6) and E-Safety
Anti-bullying forum involving parents, ambassadors and staff
Positive Assertive Confidence Skills Programme (PACS) for Y4 and Y5 pupils
Early intervention- nurture groups, encourage self-esteem
Anti-bullying Week (November)
Raising awareness (role of bystander)
Junior Citizenship trip
Police support and visits to Upper KS2



Online-Safety

•Regular briefing/training for children

•- On-line safety Focus Group:

–Review provision

–Update policies

–If anyone would like to be part of this next year, 
please let the class teacher know

•Annual renewal of Internet Code of Conduct 
now required



Online-Safety 
Tips on how to keep your child safe online 

•Don't ban them from using the internet. Instead, talk 
to them about online-Safety early and often. 

•Explore the web together; set rules and agree 
boundaries.

•Make sure the content they're viewing is age-
appropriate.

•Make sure they know what to do if something 
worries or upsets them. Make sure they know how 
to use tools to report abuse.



Online-Safety 

For more advice:

•https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/

•http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers

•http://www.kidsmart.org.uk/parents/

•http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/topics/stay-safe

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers
http://www.kidsmart.org.uk/parents/
http://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/topics/stay-safe


Responses to negative behaviour 

•Disapproving look, positive reminder, verbal 
warning (choice & consequence), move to sit near 
adult or elsewhere in class

•Time out away from class > incident recorded 

•Minor, Medium and Major incidents ςdealt with 
accordingly

•Removal of privileges >time deducted from break

•Send to Phase Leader > Head teacher if appropriate

•Use of internal exclusions 



Pupil Welfare

•Inform us of any medical conditions

•Only prescription medication required more 
than 3 times daily can be administered 

•All medication/inhalers given to and collected 
from First Aider –it is your responsibility to 
ensure they are in date.

•Sun cream application



•Class Representative volunteers:

•FoRC volunteers:



Any questions


